
Infrastructure and Public Works Updates 

Thanks to collaboration between residents and the City, a tollgate 
that was historically located on 6

th
 Street will be memorialized. A 

tollgate monument will be installed where a gatehouse and toll 
arm was once located underneath the I-471 Bridge between 
Bellevue and Newport. 

In conjunction with the Toll Monument, additional street and 
sidewalk improvements are being made. Road refurbishing, 
including milling, resurfacing, and sidewalk construction will take 
place on portions of Ninth Street, Wildcat Drive, Sixth Street (from Wildcat Drive to 
Riviera Drive) and a surface area under the I-471 Bridge (on Wildcat Drive near Sixth 
Street). 

Further down 9
th
 Street, the City is also preparing for demolition of the old Public Works 

building. Public Works moved to 11
th
 and Monmouth earlier this year. The City has 

engaged with River City Metals for the demolition, who will recycle the materials. This 
work will follow the removal of some underground storage tanks, a process that is 
facilitated and overseen by the Kentucky Division of Waste Management. 

The re-paving of several other Newport streets will begins in October. In addition to the 
above mentioned work around the Toll Monument and Wildcat Drive, road refurbishing 
and resurfacing work will take place throughout ñthe islandò, including Second and 
Third Streets, Linden Avenue, Beech Street and Ahlering Alley. Resurfacing and 
reconstruction will also take place on portions of Wilson Road, Loraine Court, Riddle 
Place, Laycock Lane, and Mayo Ave. 

The Kentucky Transportation Cabinet (KYTC) has completed improvements to the 
Memorial Parkway Bridge, which included deck replacement and an expanded 
sidewalk on the south side of the roadway. The City also received permission from the 
State to make improvements to the gravel medians from Wilson Road to Pavilion 
Parkway. Grass replaced the gravel and low-growing landscaping may follow. 

In another partnership with KYTC, Waterworks Road Bridge is currently under 
construction. The City worked with State to remove utilities and replace the entire 
bridge structure, which was structurally deficient. This project should be complete 
some time in December.  

Thanks to the efforts of the East Row Tree Revitalize team, 150 additional trees will be 
planted around Newport, bringing the total number of trees planted over the past three 
years up to 350. A group of citizens from the East Row area have identified various 
locations for new street trees which will be planted in mid-October. City crews have 
been working to make these areas ready to receive the trees by removing concrete 
and old stumps, and cutting down diseased and dying trees. The City is also looking to 
join with Southbank Partners and the Sand Run Nursery to identify areas throughout 
the City where groves of trees can be created or expanded.   

Renovation of the barrel vaults at the parking garage entrance at Newport on the 
Levee is currently underway. This project includes maintenance and stabilization of the 
150 year old vaults that provide a dramatic entrance to the Levee Garage. Repairs to 
the brick and the limestone base are taking place in several areas and work continues 
to progress.   

For exciting development updates, see Page 3. 

I think youôll agree, there are a lot of great things happening in Newport Now! 

-Thomas J. Fromme, City Manager 

City Manager Shares Good News 
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Newportôs Fall Litterfest will be happening Oct.17-22. 

You may drop off items between 8 a.m. and 6 p.m. at 

the new Public Works Facility (11th and Saratoga). 

This is your chance to spruce up your yard, clean out 

the garage and basement. No paint or liquids of any 

kind will be accepted. You may drop off yard waste, 

brush, scrap metal, appliances (any Freon must be 

removed), propane tanks, car batteries, electronics 

(televisions and computers will not be recycled from 

this event), and tires (maximum of 4 per household). 

These items are only accepted during Litterfest. 
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Fall Litterfest 

Dates for leaf collection will be posted in each neigh-

borhood in the coming weeks. The timing of leaf collec-

tion will depend on when the majority of leaves fall. We 

generally try to follow the regular street sweeping 

schedule, but watch for the signs in your neighbor-

hood. Once the signs are up, you can rake your leaves 

to the curb. Please try to do this no more than a few 

days before the collection. We ask that you rake your 

leaves to the right-of-way area between the sidewalk 

and the street. Putting the leaves in the street creates 

a problem if they blow or are washed into the storm 

sewers and cause clogs. If you prefer to bag your 

leaves you may put them out on your regular trash day 

(however, bagged leaves will not be composted). 

Thank you for your cooperation! 

Leaf Collection 

Newport Now 

As we enter the cold weather months thought turns to 
animals that are kept or fed outdoors. Code Enforcement 
has received reports throughout the City of residents 
feeding feral cats outside. As such we have seen a large 
increase of the population of these cats causing a range 
of issues. Cat overpopulation can contribute to many 
problems, including unsanitary conditions, the spread of 
illness or disease among cats and other animals, and the 
increase of euthanasia. Some residents may not know 
that it is against City ordinance to harbor Cats outside or 
to allow them to run at large. Humane animal traps have 
been placed throughout the City in and effort to reduce 
the feral cat population.  

Please help keep our pets safe by spaying or 
neutering, providing routine vet care, and 
keeping your pets indoors or on a leash.  

If you have any questions please contact 
Animal Control at 859-292-3637 

The City of Newport is launching a new brand identity 
that will utilize a multi-faceted approach to promote the 
city by touting its history, connection to the Ohio River, 
people, culture, arts and business community. 

Developed by The Think Shop, a multi-media branding 
and design agency located in Newport, the rebranding 
includes a new logo which will be the foundation for mar-
keting and communications including through highly visi-
ble areas such as signage, way finding, branding and 
internal and external communications. 

David Dalton of The Think Shop explains, ñNewport is a 
city of many contrasts. A small historic river town and a 
thriving urban core. Itôs a city made up of unique and well 
defined neighborhoods. It has a wealth of history, exclu-
sive, distinct attractions as well as a bustling main street 
district and progressive business complexes.  

ñThe Newport City logo illustrates these many distinctive 
parts and pieces coming together as one. The logo is 
built from a classic style made of individual blocks and 
colors unified as one shape symbolizing one unified com-
munity.  

ñThese pieces reflect the individuals, businesses and 
leaders  on both large and small scales, resulting in an 
eager willingness to both work together and thrive as a 
community. The open geometric icon, with its modern 
shape treatment and classic lettering, depicts a city of 
unique contrasts and rich history.ò 

City Manager Tom Fromme notes the new brand for the 
City was created through a broad-based community input 
process. ñThis Logo represents the values of the commu-
nity that were identified through focus group and resident 
input, and through the leadership of the Newport Busi-
ness Association,ò he said. ñThe image depicts the rich 
history and diversity in the City.ñ 

Newport Mayor Jerry Peluso said the new branding and 
logo will successfully promote the city and build on its 
recent success in attracting new businesses, residents, 
investment and attention to Newport. 

ñWe are immensely proud of Newport and always eager 
to tell our story,ò Mayor Peluso said. ñThe new logo and 
branding is a true reflection of all that is great about our 
city, residents, businesses, attractions, history and loca-
tion along the Ohio River.ò 

Have You Seen Whatõs New in Newport? 

Code Enforcement Updates 

http://thinkshopcreative.com/


City tax bills were mailed out in late 
September. These bills include the 
property taxes levied by the City and 
by the Newport Board of Education. 
The bills are payable on or before 
October 31 and are considered delinquent if they are 
postmarked after that date. For your convenience, the City  
extends the hours of the Finance Department (on the 
second floor at 998 Monmouth) for the collection of tax 
payments during the last days of October. Regular hours 
are Mon.ðFri. 8ð4:30. The Finance Department will also 
be open Sat. Oct. 29 from 9-1 and open until 7 p.m. on 
Thurs. Oct. 28, Fri. Oct. 29, and Mon. Oct. 31. Please 
remember that we do not currently accept credit or debit 
cards or online payments. Personal checks may require a 
government issued picture ID for verification purposes. 

Payments may be made by mail but must be postmarked 
by October 31st. If the bills are paid after October 31st 
state law mandates a penalty of 10%, which is imposed 
immediately, and interest will be added at one half of a 
percent per month. These fees must be assessed even if 
you donôt receive the tax bill. If you have an escrow account 
to pay your taxes but you receive the bill, it is your 
responsibility to forward it to your mortgage company. The 
City makes every attempt to assure that tax bills are 
delivered to the property owners in a timely manner. Each 
year, however, there are a few bills that are returned as 
undeliverable or that go to the wrong place due to property 
transfers during the year or mortgage company changes. In 
order to avoid the potential of being charged late fees, if 
you or your mortgage company do not receive a tax bill by 
October 10th please call the City Finance Department at 
859.292.3660 to receive a copy. 

City Taxes Due 

Trick-or-Treat hours will be from 6 - 8 p.m. in Newport on 

Halloween, Monday, Oct. 31. Remember to discuss trick-or-

treating safety with your children. The Newport Police Department 

reminds you and your children of these safety rules. 

 Children should be accompanied by an adult 

 Trick or Treat with a group 

 Be cautious of strangers & do not approach unknown 

vehicles 

 Do not eat candy until an adult has checked it at home 

 Do not go into houses 

 Walk, do not run 

 Stay on the sidewalks, in well-lit areas, and in the crosswalks 

 Cross the street at the corners and within the crosswalk 

 Carry a flashlight  

 When picking out a costume make sure it fits to avoid falling 

We hope everyone has a Spooktacular and Safe Halloween! 
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      Kidsõ Turkey Shoot 
Monday, November 21 

Registration at 5:30 p.m. 

Newport Primary, 1102 York   

Children shoot òfowló shots to 

win a frozen turkey or pumpkin 

pie. Competition is divided by 

age for highest score shooting 

basketball. Only one turkey 

winner per family. Join the fun, 

you may win! 

Development Updates 

The City of Newport is adding a new development in-

centive to give property owners yet another option for 

innovative financing. In 2015, the Commonwealth 

passed legislation allowing local governments to create 

a Property Assessed Clean Energy financing program. 

This program allows commercial and industrial building 

owners to finance energy efficiency and renewable en-

ergy improvements through a voluntary special assess-

ment that is attached to the property. Eligible projects 

include improvements such as HVAC, Solar, lighting 

and other building modernizations that would produce 

energy efficiency. 

The Energy Project Assessment District (EPAD) pro-

gram offers a low risk, non-debt financing option with no 

up-front capital expenses required. The program allows 

property owners to arrange third-party financing for 

100% of an energy improvement projectôs costs. Fi-

nancing repayment is made through the voluntary as-

sessment for a term of up to 20 years.   

Once the City establishes an EPAD, property owners 

can work with the Greater Cincinnati Energy Alliance, 

who will administer the program on the Cityôs behalf, to 

finalize the application, determine viability of project and 

underwrite the project. The Newport City Commission 

would then approve the project and a special assess-

ment would be placed on the property ownerôs tax bill.   



As the City of Newport promotes National 
Fire Prevention Month, Chief Bill Darin and 
his team remind you to check your smoke 
alarms every 10 years. To find out how old 
a smoke alarm is, look at the date of 
manufacture on the back of the alarm. 

Every October during Fire Prevention 
Month the Newport Fire/EMS Department 
provides fire prevention education to all of 
the local schools during this month. 
Students will learn basic fire safety 
including escape routes, household 
dangers, and using 911. 

Fire safety presentations are available 
upon request to the public and local 
businesses. Fire Department personnel will 
provide you with ways to keep you and 
your surroundings safe from everyday 
hazards.  

In addition, the Newport Fire/EMS 
Department performs bi-annual fire safety 
inspections of all local businesses in the 
City, and upon request will inspect 
residential property. 

Two new faces came to the City building this summer. In June we welcomed 

Fire Chief Bill Darin who brings a wealth of experience including his most 

recent tenure as chief at East Peoria, IL.. In July Larisa Sims became Assis-

tant to the City Manager, she joins us from Covington. The City Manager and 

Board of Commissioners are confident moving forward with the addition of 

two such talented and experienced individuals joining City leadership. 

Welcome Additions at the City Building 

Page 4 
Autumn 2016 

Newport Fire/EMS Wins FEMA Assistance to Firefighters Grant 

The Newport Fire/EMS Department has been awarded a 

$476,191 Assistance to Firefighters Grant (AFG) for the 

purchase of a new pumper.  (Total cost $500,000, in-

cluding a $23,809 match from the City.) The new engine 

will replace a 1989 pumper and will be located at the 

South Newport Station on Main Street.  

In 2015, with a total of 5,024 calls for service, an aging 

fleet and limited resources, the Newport Fire/ EMS Dept. 

applied for AFG funds through the Federal Emergency 

Management Agency (FEMA).  This funding is awarded 

through a highly competitive process that involves fire 

departments from across the nation applying for equip-

ment, protective gear, and programming funds.  

The primary goal of this grant is to enhance the safety of 

the public and firefighters with respect to fire-related 

hazards by providing direct financial assistance to eligi-

ble fire departments, nonaffiliated Emergency Medical 

Services (EMS) organizations, and State Fire Training 

Academies (SFTA) for critically needed resources to 

equip and train emergency personnel to recognized 

standards, enhance 

operations efficiencies, 

foster interoperability, 

and support community 

resilience.  

This yearôs theme is ñDonôt WaitðCheck the Date! Replace Smoke 
Alarms Every Ten Years.ò 

Smoke Alarm Basics 

ÅInstall smoke alarms in every bedroom, outside each sleeping ar-
ea, and on every level of the home, to include the basement. 

ÅInterconnect all smoke alarms throughout the home for the best 
protection.  This allows all the alarms to sound when one goes off. 

ÅTest alarms at least once a month by pushing the test button. 

ÅReplace smoke alarms when they are 10 years old or if they do not 
respond properly when tested. 

ÅAn ionization smoke alarm is generally more responsive to flaming 
fires, and a photoelectric smoke alarm is generally more responsive 
to smoldering fires.  Both types of detection alarms or combination 
photoelectric/ionization alarms, also known as dual-sensor alarms, 
should be installed in the home. 

ÅAlmost two-thirds of home fire deaths happen from fires in homes 
with no smoke alarms or no working smoke alarms. 

ÅWhen smoke alarms donôt work, it is usually because batteries are 
missing, disconnected, or dead. 

Remember, working smoke alarms save lives.  Test yours every 
month. For more information on Fire Prevention Week or any other 
Fire Prevention tips, please visit nfpa.org, or as always you can fol-
low Newport Fire/EMS on Facebook or Twitter. 

October Brings Focus on Fire Safety 

http://www.nfpa.org/
https://www.facebook.com/NewportFireEMS/?fref=ts
https://twitter.com/search?q=%40NewportFireEMS&src=typd
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Preserving History, Improving Infrastructure  

Newport Now 

The Mayor and City Commissioners recog-

nize the importance of preserving the char-

acter of historic infrastructure, when feasible, 

in historic neighborhoods throughout the City 

of Newport. Weingartner Place is a recent 

example of a success story for saving and 

reusing historic brick pavers. The City of 

Newport Public Works Department worked 

closely with the Neighborhood Foundations 

to rehab and where necessary replace brick 

pavers along this roadway. Pavers were sal-

vaged to replace the concrete cut outs that 

had been in place for several years due to 

utility work and the age of the street. The 

concrete was removed, pavers were re-

placed, and curb sections and cross walks 

were reconstructed. We thank our partners, 

Duke Energy and Neighborhood Founda-

tions, and donor Eugene Martin for their con-

tributions toward this important project. 

Keep Up! 

Now you can stay up-

to-date when you like 

the City of Newport, 

KY on Facebook and 

check our website 

www.newportky.gov to 

sign up for regular 

updates 

via email. 

There will be a ceremony on Friday, November 11 at 11 a.m. at the City Building at 998 
Monmouth Street. Please join us in showing your respect and appreciation. 

Did You Know?... Many people confuse Memorial Day and Veterans Day. Memorial Day, 
in May, is when we remember and honor military personnel who died in the service of 
their country, particularly those who died in battle or as a result of wounds sustained in 
battle. While those who died are also remembered, Veterans Day is the day set aside to 
thank and honor ALL those who served honorably in the military - in wartime or peace-
time. In fact, Veterans Day is largely intended to thank LIVING veterans for their service, 
to acknowledge that their contributions to our national security are appreciated, and to 
underscore the fact that all those who served - not only those who died - have sacrificed 
and done their duty. (Source/Learn more at: www.va.gov.) The City offices will be closed 
Friday, November 11 in observance of the holiday but our emergency personnel are al-
ways on duty. 

Veterans Day in Newport 


